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Praver Requests

. Tim’s mother, sisters, and
extended family

+ Camryn — birth of first
child due end of December

« TBCI students and faculty
— planning a Christmas
choir tour early December

» Timisoara Baptist Church
— modular purchase
— Christian Children’s Club
— growing student ministry

» Ukrainian refugee ministry

Praises

« TBCI Graduation of 3
students

« Chamber orchestra started
using talents of members

« Student Bible Study started

« Ukrainian after school to
minister to refugee families

« Teen girl saved at camp!

«» Second half of $4000
property tax bill paid in
September

« Faithful workers in our
church

« Family unity and comfort
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GOOD NEWS FROM
A FAR COUNTRY

June-September 2024 ————

Serving for over 21
years in Romania with
Baptist International
Missions, Incorporated

SEASONS OF LIFE

It is understood that everyone experiences similar seasons of life
with births and deaths in the family, but for the Tylers both came at the
same time at the end of May this year. Within 24 hours of when Tim’s
father went to heaven, their daughter, Bethany, gave birth to Dorothea
Ilvy. God’s love and grace were felt in both situations, and brought us
much comfort.

Following our return to Romania in June, we continued summer
planning and began a busy camp season. One after another, there were
4 camps: Ukrainian families, Adolescents, Teen, and Men & Boys
camps.

In August, we were able to take a week in Ireland for our 40"
Wedding Anniversary and came back rested and refreshed; just in time
to make preparation for the 2024-2025 school year at the Baptist
College International. This year we have 5 first-year students.

September was a busy month of ministry at the college and at our
church in Timisoara with new Sunday School classes, growing youth and
singles ministry and the start of a new year of Christian Children’s Club.
At the first CCC, there were over 30 children and 8 first-time visitors. We
also restarted the afterschool program for Ukrainian families who need
safe care of their children during the week while parents work later hours
(mostly mothers whose husbands had to stay in Ukraine). This has built
a good trust that has brought several of them to attend church.

Modular Project

We have purchased a double bathroom modular and are making an
order for a new triple-wide classroom modular that we found at a great
price. Our people have given sacrificially for these modulars, and we are
paying a 30% advance on the classroom, but need to raise the rest
before delivery in November. If you would like to help, please contact us.

Family News

Tim’s mother is adjusting and doing well with the help of his sisters:
Terri, who lives an hour-and-a-half away, and Bonnie, who has made
great sacrifices to spend several weeks with her after the funeral and
again this fall.

Our youngest daughter, Camryn, and her husband, Brent, are
expecting their firstborn at the end of December and we hope to be able
to spend Christmas with them and see others in our family at this joyous
occasion!

Your prayers and continued support are a great blessing and comfort
to us. Thank you also for your patience!

Your servants for Jesus’ sake,

Thho Jylra

For we preach not ourselves, but Christ Jesus the Lord;
and ourselves your servants for Jesus' sake. 2 Corinthians 4:5



